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From: Lowe, Stephen, DetSupt
To: Sally Dyson
Cc: Fidler, Kevin, DET INSP
Subject: FW: Housing allocations [Scanned] [Scanned]
Date: 03 August 2010 08:33:34
Attachments:
Importance: High


Sally
 
Thanks for these.
You will see that there is only one minor amendment.
I will be 
I have left the enquiry with my Head of Fraud, Det Inspector Kevin Fidler, he can be contacted on
03003009999 
 
Thanks
Stephen Lowe.
 
-----Original Message-----
From: Sally Dyson [mailto:Sally.Dyson@nottinghamcity.gov.uk]
Sent: 02 August 2010 12:25
To: Waterfield, Ian, DChiefSupt; Lowe, Stephen, DetSupt
Subject: Housing allocations [Scanned]
Importance: High


I attach draft notes of last Thursday afternoon's meeting for your
approval/amendment.  I will contact you on Monday 16 August 2010 about your
work , unless you have already supplied the information.
 
Glen O'Connell
 
Sally Dyson
PA to Glen O’Connell
Director of Legal and Democratic Services
 
Business Strategy and Support Team
Resources
Nottingham City Council
The Guildhall, Burton Street, Nottingham  NG1 4BT
 
T: 0115 9154507
F: 0115 915 4179
E: sally.dyson@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Web: www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk
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received in error. Unauthorised use or disclosure of the content may be unlawful.
There is no intent, by Nottinghamshire Police, that this e-mail should constitute a
legally binding document, nor do opinions expressed herein necessarily represent


official policy.
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HOUSING ALLOCATIONS – MEETING 29 JULY 2010 4.30 PM



THE GUILDHALL



Attendance:
DCS Ian Waterfield




Det Supt Steve Lowe




Glen O’Connell


The meeting was arranged to update the city Council on the Police involvement with the cases identified in the Public Interest Report on housing allocations. The following key points were made:-



Police



1. Their approach to the exercise had been to review the files originally investigated in 2006 and make sure they had been dealt with appropriately, and then assess whether there was any new, or missed, material which may have had a bearing on their original conclusions.  On both counts they were satisfied that the original work was appropriate and there were no new factors.  



 



2. They had to anticipate the CPS tests for pursuing prosecutions.  These involved a “public interest” test, which was easily met for cases potentially involving corruption and/or misfeasance, but, for these cases the other, evidential, test was very difficult given the circumstances of these allegations, which involved a large number of individuals, very lax management practices, and no obvious personal gain to the employees involved in manipulating the allocations.  On the evidence they had assessed it was unlikely that the CPS would sanction proceedings and convictions were very unlikely. 



 



3. If left to the officers handling the case they would halt the work now.  They recognised, however, the sensitivities here and indicated that any formal decision would probably rest at ACC level, in liaison with the City Council. 



 



4. If further, in-depth investigations were to be undertaken then 9 – 12 months’ work of 3 x FTE detective staff may be needed, along with the later prosecution costs if it came to Crown Court (even assuming the CPS took it on), costing several £000ks, potentially – with a low probability of success. 



City Council



5.
None of the above was a surprise.  One important issue related to Tyron Browne, and concerned whether he had received any obvious gains from his activities.  Although causal links would be difficult it would be helpful if the police could obtain information on his assets, as if it could be demonstrated that he was no wealthier than could be expected for someone of his former seniority and length of service then it may be easier to accept a closure of the police role.  If, on the other hand, they produced evidence of unexpected levels of assets the argument for an in-depth investigation was stronger.  The police agreed to undertake this confidential exercise and expected to be able to report back in about two weeks.  



 



In consequence of (5) above, for the time being it was agreed that the media be advised that the police were continuing with their enquiries.  
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